
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S 
 

February 11 
Youth Adoration + Social 

7:00 PM 

 
February 13 

Young Adult Night 
6:30 PM 

 
February 17 

Drinks with Dominicans 
7:00 PM 

Siena Hall 

375 NE Clackamas St. Portland, OR 97232 | holyrosarypdx.org | 503-235-3163 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time | 6 February 2022 

Mass 
Sunday Vigil 5:30 PM Saturday 
Sunday 7, 9, & 11 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin)  
  1 & 5:30 PM 
Weekdays 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  7 AM, 12 Noon 
First Friday 7:30 PM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 
Saturday 6 AM (Dominican Rite: Latin) 

  8 AM 

Confession  
Weekdays 11 AM – 12 PM 
First Friday 7 – 7:30 PM 
Saturday 4 – 5:30 PM 
First Sunday half hour before each Mass 

Adoration 
Weekdays  12:30 – 2:30 PM 
Wednesdays 7 – 8 PM 



 

Dear Parishioners: 
 It’s that time of year again to have a conversation 
about the manner of reception of Holy Communion. Myself 
and the other priests here have observed some issues that we 
hope can be resolved so that this moment of receiving Our 
Lord in his Sacramental mode of presence may be a moment of 
spiritual nourishment for all. Allow me to address a few points. 
 Here at Holy Rosary, we permit reception of Holy 
Communion either on the tongue or in the hand except for at 
the Dominican Rite Mass where these is no rubrical provision 
for reception in the hand. We kneel at the communion rail in 
either case unless infirmity impedes us from kneeling. Please 
remember that the first row of pews on the gospel side (north) 
of the nave is reserved for those who, due to infirmity, cannot 
approach the communion rail and those who care for them. If 
you are sitting behind this row and there are people sitting in 
that first row, please do not approach the communion rail until 
the priest has distributed communion to these people. 
 When wearing a mask we ask that you remove the 
mask prior to the reception of Holy Communion. This is 
common sense when receiving on the tongue but may not be 
when receiving on the hand. We ask that the mask is removed 
first to avoid dropping particles that may be on the hand. This 
means that those who receive in the hand ought to inspect their 
hands for particles before they leave the communion rail. This 
also means that people should receive communion at the 
communion rail before standing and departing. 
 There is also a pious custom of crossing one’s self after 
receiving Holy Communion, which is beautiful. However, 
please ensure that the hand paten held by the server is no 
longer extended before making the sign of the cross. Also, 
when the communion veil is extended it is customary that one’s 
hands are placed under the veil not above the veil. This is to 
help catch the Blessed Sacrament if Our Lord is accidentally 
dropped. 
 If you find yourself with one or both hands occupied, 
please receive on the tongue. 
 When receiving on the tongue here are a few best 
practices. First, stick out your tongue. It doesn’t have to be a 
lot but sufficiently so that we can place the host on your 
extended tongue. Also, please relax your tongue. If your tongue 
is rigid it has a higher chance of causing an accidental drop. 
Please do not try to prematurely retract your tongue or point 
the tongue up and back. This does not secure the host but 
causes a high risk of a drop. Just keep the tongue relaxed. We 
will firmly place the host on your tongue and trust that it will 
remain in place. Also, please do not bite the host while we are 
trying to place the host on your tongue. And two last best 
practices, please don’t lean forward toward the host, if anything 
lean back and relax and close your eyes, let the priest do the 
work. 
 Also, remember that in the Ordinary Form of the 
Roman Rite after the priest says, “the body of Christ” your 
response is “Amen.” But, in the Dominican Rite of Mass, just 
like the Extraordinary Form of the Roman Rite, after the priest 
pronounces the “Corpus Domini nostri” there is no response 
made by the one receiving Holy Communion. 
 And, my last note about the proper reception of Holy 
Communion, other than the fact that we are not to receive 
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Holy Communion unless we are both in a state of sanctifying 
grace and properly disposed or not otherwise impeded, is that 
I’ve noticed something new that I think may be a result of 
wearing masks. More frequently people are breathing out while 
we are placing the host on their tongue. Please do not do this, 
there are many reasons why I could explain why this is a bad 
practice, but I’ll just leave it at the instruction. 
 Thank you to everyone who desires to reverently 
receive our Lord in the Most Blessed Sacrament. As we 
worthily consume his most Precious Body and Blood, Soul, and 
Divinity, we come to be more conformed to him and are 
preserved in his grace so that we can live the Christian life 
faithfully. 

- Fr. Gabriel Mosher, OP, KCHS 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 Just as an update, my blogging site of the 
expedition to the top of Mt. Kilimanjaro to bring 
awareness to the needs of our Dominican Student 
Brothers in formation, has gone live. The URL for it is 
http://cantateop.org. Since the trip has not yet started (I 
depart Saturday, February 5th), the blog entries are about 
the preparations that I must make for this undertaking. 
But once we begin climbing, I hope to make updates 
whenever we come into the footprint of a cell tower. 

 In similar exciting news, today, the Feast of the 
Presentation of the Lord, the Catholic Sentinel published 
an article about the climb on both the front page of their 
website (http://www.catholicsentinel.org) and in their 
print edition. This is indeed exciting. 
 
 Remembering you in my prayers from afar, 

- Fr. Corwin Low, OP 
 

YOUTH ADORATION + SOCIAL February 11 | 7:00 PM 
Join us on Friday, February 11 for 7 PM Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament followed by a pizza social in Siena Hall.  
 
YOUNG ADULT NIGHT Young adults ages 18-35 are 
invited to spend time in adoration before the Blessed 
Sacrament following the 5:30 PM Mass on Sunday, February 
13, then gathering in Siena Hall at 7:30 PM for a social.  

DEATH, DYING & BEYOND, PT 4 Please join Fr. 
Corwin Low, OP for the next installment of our series of talks 
on Catholic End of Life issues on Thursday, February 24th at 7 
PM in Siena Hall. Parishioner John C. Koch, Attorney at Law, 
will discuss legal issues relating to loss of capacity, what 
happens to a person’s assets after death, and basic estate 
planning concepts, including wills, trusts, powers of attorney, 
and more. 
 
SWING DANCING  
February 20 | 7:00 PM | Siena Hall 
Hey everyone! We are getting the Catholic young adults out on 
the dance floor with monthly ballroom dancing! Everyone ages 
18-35 are welcome to a great opportunity to meet other 
Catholics from different parishes in the area. We will have basic 
swing and waltz sessions every month so that everyone will 
have the opportunity to dance. Join us every third Sunday 
(some exceptions), 7:00-10:00 PM in Siena Hall. Please dress in 
semi-formal attire, $3 cover charge at the door. 
 
FATHERS AND SONS The series of programs entitled, 
“Fathers and Sons: Growing Together” will take place virtually 
on Saturday, February 12. This month, the meeting will consist 
only of the Wisdom Seminar by Dr. Michael Kelleher, Ph.D. 
on the topic of Anatomy of Virtue: The Habits of Human Perfection. 
Email office@holyrosarypdx.org for the Zoom link to join! For 
Whom: Dads and their sons (9-18) 
 
BANNS OF MARRIAGE 
Justin Valdivia and Naomi Le Beaty, February 18, 2022 
 
DRINKS WITH DOMINICANS  
February 17 | 7:00 PM 
Join Fr. Mark Francis Manzano, OP in Siena Hall for the next 
Drinks with Dominicans. The topic will be The Liturgical Year: 
A Calendar of Feasts. Please RSVP to office@holyrosarypdx.org 
to reserve a space! 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 2021 GIVING SNAPSHOT 
Our Knights of Columbus Council 15605 just submitted their 
Annual Survey of Fraternal Activity to the Supreme Council, 
and even with only 6 of their 60+ members reporting their 
volunteer activity, they are still able to report: 2021 Council 
Giving Snapshot: $8800+ and 1900+ hours of volunteer 
service in support of areas like seminarian/religious education, 
pregnancy support centers, church facilities & maintenance, 
religious education, Food for Families, Keep Christ in 
Christmas billboard evangelization, aid to the physically 
disabled, elderly/widow care, Christian refugee relief, visits to 
the sick/bereaved, blood donations, + much more. 
 
THE CHAIR OF ST. PETER 
 February 22 | 7:00 PM 
On Tuesday, February 22nd, Holy Rosary will be hosting 
Ordinariate Use Mass for the Portland Anglican Patrimony 
Society at 7:00 PM in observance of the Solemnity of the Chair 
of St. Peter. Liturgical music will be provided by Cantores in 
Ecclesia and a wine and cheese reception will follow in Siena 
Hall. 



 


